

City of Barrie

70 Collier Street P.O. Box 400 Barrie. ON L4M 4T5

Final

Town and Gown Committee

Wednesday, May 25, 2022 10:00 AM Virtual Meeting

For consideration by the Finance and Corporate Services Committee on May 31, 2022.

The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Councillor C. Riepma at 10:12 a.m. The following were in attendance for the meeting:

Present: 4 - Councillor C. Riepma

Robb Meier J. Morozuk

B. Muscat - Georgian College

Absent: 4 - R. Calvano - Georgian College

R. Cardwell - East End Household Association

J. Chevrier

T. Zubyck - Georgian College

STAFF:

Committee Support Clerk, B. Thompson Supervisor of Enforcement Services, J. Forgrave Zoning Officer, M. Gallagher.

ALSO PRESENT:

Barrie Police Service, M. Winn

City of Barrie Page 1

The Town and Gown Committee met and reports as follows:

NEW TERM OF COMMITTEE

The Committee discussed updating its Terms of Reference for the next term of Committee to follow, Committee memberships and citizen involvement, student inclusion, building partnerships, City of Barrie staff involvement and support, the Committee preferably to report to the City Building Committee, Committee structure, changing the name of the Committee, and staff liaisons from other City different departments.

GEORGIAN COLLEGE UPDATES

Brian Muscat, Georgian College mentioned that the College had completed a housing review and would be meeting with both their senior team and the Acting Mayor and Council to share the results. Mr. Muscat suggested sharing the report with the Committee and inviting the consultants to the next meeting.

CITY UPDATES

Jason Forgrave. Supervisor of Enforcement Services discussed calls concerning yard maintenance the new Municipal and seven Law Enforcement I Officers being proactive in completing the yard maintenance Mr. Forgrave indicated that there are six summer students that were recruited to assist with the enforcement of by-laws at the waterfront.

Mike Gallagher, Zoning Officer indicated that the spring season has increased in the number of calls due to spring projects being completed, such as widening of driveways and installing sheds or fences. Mr. Gallagher discussed connecting with staff at Georgian College regarding rooming houses for student education.

Mike Winn, Barrie Police Services discussed their attendance at the International Students Day to interact with and educate students. Mr. Winn indicated that officers from their Recruiting Services, Auxiliary Officers, Citizens on Patrol, and Staff Sergeant Linda Moorhouse were all in attendance to answer questions.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 10:50 a.m.

CHAIRMAN

City of Barrie Page 2